
To the Judicial Retention Committee: 
 
I’m a Vermont attorney with 11 years of practice.  Since Judge Jiron was appointed to the bench 
in early 2022 and began presiding here in Caledonia-Essex, I have appeared before him almost 
every week, sometimes multiple times a week.  Judge Jiron is professional.  He is smart and 
thoughtful.  He is even-tempered, and extraordinarily compassionate and diplomatic. 
He is consistently well-prepared and knows the law inside and out.  He treats litigants, 
attorneys, and court clerks with the utmost respect and fosters a positive, collegial atmosphere 
in his courtroom.  Over the course of 2022, with the challenging backlog of cases on our family 
and criminal dockets, he has navigated pandemic-related concerns with sensitivity, flexibility, 
and consistency.  I consider us incredibly fortunate to have him presiding here in the NEK.   
 
Laura Wilson, Esq. 
 


